
BayLake Woodturners 

A Chapter of the American AssociationJa of Woodturners 

Officers 

President:  Tim Harteau — timharteau@att.net   

Vice President:  Kelly Bresnahan—wdwerk2@yahoo.com                            

Secretary:  Gerry Jensen — grjensen@aol.com       

Treasurer:  Terry Hermes — wood5056@gmail.com              

  (Address or Email Changes)                                        

 

 

Appointed Positions 

 

Audio / Visual:  Clete Selissen 

Librarian:   

Newsletter Editor:  Terry Hermes wood5056@gmail.com 

Store Keeper:  Carl Boucher— mb4a@aol.com 

Web Editor:  Gerry Jensen — grjensen@aol.com 

 

Upcoming Events 

     

     June 18   LAST MEETING OF THE YEAR    

  Tools, Jigs, Tool Swap    

   PIZZA PARTY 

 

  2022-2023 Meeting 

    Sept 17  2022-2023 Meetings Begin 

 NWTI Artisan Center at 9 am 

 

 

  Artisan Center Classes  

www.nwtc.edu/about-nwtc/places/artisan-

center 

 

Artisan Center  

1417 Cedar Street  

Green Bay, WI 54302  

(920) 544-5018 

ARTISAN.CENTER@NWTC.EDU  

NWTC.EDU/ARTISANCENTER  

 

NWTC Artisan Center does not require masks to be worn at our meetings.  The meetings will be held 

on the third Saturday of each month at 9 am, but dates may change due to scheduling conflicts.  If you 

would like to be a demonstrator please notify Tim Harteau on what you would like to demonstrate.  

Thank You! 



 

President Letter 

 
By: Tim Harteau  
 

 

May Demo - I want to thank Joe for sharing all his experience with the various hollowing systems.  I 
was impressed with his current hollowing systems and the end grained vessels he crafts.  Did you pick 
up on the different cutters he uses and how the performance varies based on the species and mois-
ture content of wood being cut?  That is great information to remember as new projects are started. 
  
Summer Challenge – And don’t forget the summer challenge.  This summer will again have two quali-
fying projects.  Paint and holiday ornaments.  Take one of your turning projects and “add paint to it” 
and/or turn a holiday ornament.   For the painting, add a little or paint the entire project!  For the or-
nament, this will be a “head start” for charitable effort we participated in last year.  Like most “club 
challenges” we will drop your name in a hat and randomly award some prizes. 
  
Talk soon! 
Tim Harteau 

Hi Woodturners, 
  
Are you cleaning out your shop?  Here is a great opportunity to bring your unused tools and wood 
to the meeting this month.  Our June meeting will be a “tool swap” and pizza lunch.  Start looking 
for dusty tools in the bottom of your toolbox and open the drawers on your tool chest so you can 
see way to the back.  I’m sure you will find lots of items that are candidates for a “new home” with 
another artist.  Pack ’em up and bring to the meeting! 
  
Favorite Tools & Jigs - In addition to the “tool swap” I’d also like you to bring a couple of your         
favorite tools or jigs.  The tools/jigs can be home-made or purchased.  We will have an opportunity 
for a “show & tell” where other members can hear your story regarding why/how you use it.  Even  
if you have done this in the past, remember we have many new members that may be seeing your 
items for the first time! 



MAY DEMONSTRATION 

By: Terry Hermes  

Our May demonstrator was Joe Krebsbach on hollowing tools.  Joe went through all the     

different hollowing tools he has at his shop and gave the pros and cons on each of these tools.   

He passed around the tool heads so you could see how sharp they are and how you could      

adjust the angle on some of them.  Joe talked about safety precautions you should use when 

hollowing.  He explained when hollowing smaller projects how much the tool should be over 

the tool rest.  Joe placed a larger block of wood on the lathe and showed how to setup the   

hollowing tool and how to use the hollowing system.  There was a lively discussion and Joe    

answered many question from the group.  Thanks Joe for a job well done!  

 

 

        

 



2021-2022 YEAR IN REVIEW 

 

By: Terry Hermes  

This year we were able to have in person meetings with coffee, rolls, and a pizza party.  It  

was nice to see everyone after all the Zoom meetings. 

This year we lost a founding member of our club, Tom Carlson.  Tom was one of the first 

members of the club, our first Treasurer and he wore many hats.  He was the embodiment  

of what our club is all about.  He made the coffee and brought in rolls and goodies for      

hospitality, was a mentor to other members (you could ask him anything),  was an awesome 

woodturner (liked CA glue and glitter) and kept all the books up to date.  Tom was very     

gracious in helping me learn everything about keeping the books for our club.  He is greatly 

missed by so many of us!  

Our club has now grown to 50 members even through all the trials of the covid virus.  We  

have a diverse membership from beginners to very professional turners.  The nice thing 

about our club is everyone is family and we are there to help each other by answering    

questions or discussing a problem. 

A big thank you to Tim Harteau and Ed Cole for doing so many different demos and keeping 

the woodturning juices flowing in our veins.  Also thank you to our members who stepped 

forward this year to do a demo.  Many of these members that stepped forward and gave 

these demos said, “they never thought they would be able to do a demo.”  We are always 

looking for members to help our club with demonstrations.  Let Tim know if you would like 

to demonstrate something and don’t worry we will help you put your demo together.   

We also had Jason Clark, a professional woodturner do a zoom video in April on his Saturn 

Bowl.  Jason was nice enough to send the bowl he made in the demo to our club so we could 

put the bowl in our Wood Exchange. 

 

Hope everyone has a safe and fun summer—Happy Turning!           

 

    

 

 



LAST MEETING BEFORE SUMMER BREAK 

 

 

 

By: Terry Hermes  

June will be our last meeting before our summer break so it’s time to party! 

The different pizzas will be from Papa John’s delivered at 11 am.  I hope you will be able to join 

us and have a good time!  We will have coffee but if you would like to have something else to 

drink it’s BYOD (Bring Your Own Drink—Non Alcohol)  

 

Hope to see you at the party!   

 

 

By: Terry Hermes  

June is our last monthly meeting before our summer break.  It’s time once again to go through 

your shop to see if you have any books or DVD’s from our Club library.  This summer I plan to 

take the library home and create a database that will categorize all the items.  This will make it 

easier to find something in our library.  The database will be added to our BayLake Woodturn-

ers website so you will be able to see what titles are in the library.  You can sign out a book or 

DVD and use it for the month before you go out and buy one.  While you are going through 

your workshop,  if you find any of your books or DVD’s that you are not using and would like to 

donate it to our Club Library, please bring the items to the June meeting and I’ll add them to 

the library list.  Many books and DVD’s are copyrighted so we can only accept originals.     

Thank You!      

 

 

DVD’S BOOKS 



SUMMER CHALLENGE 

 

By: Terry Hermes  

This years summer challenge will be to make ornaments for St. Jude Children’s Hospital     

Auction.  This auction helps bring in money for the children undergoing treatments.  Your    

ornament will be judged in different categories and vendors have donated prizes for the    

winners in each category.  Last year Kevin Carpenter, Maureen Birk, and Al Ostermann          

received prizes for their ornament design.  This year put on your thinking cap and come up 

with something amazing for the auction.  

The second challenge will be to embellish a turning using paint.  For some inspiration go to 

our website and under gallery you will see items with paint.  Lynn Heupel’s demonstration on 

Milk Paint is on our YouTube channel for other ideas.  See what crazy out of the box thinking 

you can do!    

 

 

 

 

TOOL SWAP  

The June meeting will include a tool swap.  If you have any tool you would like to swap with 

someone else, or would like to sell a tool, bring it to the June meeting.  If you would like to 

buy something please bring smaller bills because the seller will have to make change.  This is 

always a fun event and you can clean your shop by getting rid of one tool and coming home 

with several other tools!  

There is always room for more tools!   



Smile Amazon 

Support BayLake Woodturner’s Club by shopping at Smile Amazon 

Go to www.smileamazon.com and click on the Supporting Tab then type in Baylake Woodturner.  

For every purchase that qualifies at Smile Amazon a portion of that purchase will be sent to our 

club every three months.   

Total 2021/2022 = $60.53          Last Amazon Deposit (05/31/2022) = $5.32 

BayLake Woodturner’s Club Website  

 www.baylakewoodturners.com 

On our website you can purchase club store items, pay dues and make contributions, see gallery 

items, read the newsletter, download instruction sheets and see recorded Zoom meetings plus 

much more.   

 

YouTube Channel 

Also check out our YouTube Channel at:  Bay Lake Woodturners                                                               

If you missed a demonstration or would like to review it again, they are listed on our YouTube 

channel.  

         WOODY’S JUNE TIPS 

By: Terry Hermes  

Go to AAW website www.woodturner.org  

AAW Symposium is coming up fast June 23-26, 2022 so get your reservations in because you don’t 

want to miss it! 

Turn-On Chicago is July 29-31, 2022 and reservations are open.  

Segmenting Chicago is September 23-25, 2022 and reservations are open. 

 

Wood Exchange  

We are looking for items to place in our wood exchange.  If you have any extra wood 

or tools you would like to donate to the wood exchange bring it to the meeting or just 

let Tim know what you would like to donate.  Thank You!   



DEMONSTRATORS 

Stuart Batty, Dennis Belcher, Trent Bosch, Kip Christensen, Jason Clark, Rebecca DeGroot, Barbara 

Dill, Mark Dreyer, Cindy Drozda, Linda Ferber, Keith Gotschall,  Scott Hampton,  John Jordan, Mi-

chael Kehs, Janice Levi, Eric Lofstrom, Sammy Long, Mike Mahoney, Wayne Miller, Mark Palma, 

Dennis Paullus, Paul Russell, Peggy Schmid, Doug Schneiter, Jason Swanson and Hans Weissflog.  

 

Exhibitions 

Bridging the Gap: The Craft and Art of Turning  

2022 Artist Showcase featuring Melissa Engler and Eli Polite 

Instant Gallery  

Every attendee is welcome to bring 3 pieces to place in the Instant Gallery, by turners of every level,  

to be displayed in the huge Instant Gallery.  See what everyone is turning and discuss techniques. 

Auctions 

There will be live and silent auctions.     

The Space Between: 2022 POP Exhibition and Auction  

The talent shown in these pieces are amazing with a maximum size of the piece can only be 

6”x 6”x 6”  

There is so much more and registration is now open.  www.woodturner.org 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Registration is now open www.turnonchicago.com 



 

Segmented Woodturners 

7th Segmenting Symposium 

Northbrook, Illinois 

 
Northbrook Crowne Plaza Hotel 

2875 N Milwaukee Ave, Northbrook, IL 60062 
 

Demonstrators 
   Malcom Tibbetts, Jerry Bennett, Martha Collins, Curt Theobald, Tom 

Lohman, Robin Costelle, Jim Rodgers, Bob Behnke, Tom Kenyon, 
Wayne Miller and Steve Bonny 

 
Instant Gallery  
    Every attendee is encouraged to bring up to 3 pieces to display in the    

Instant Gallery.  As you meet other turners you can discuss techniques.  
 
Trade Show 
   There will be over a dozen vendors with products for segmenting.  
 
Beads of Courage  
   Donate a Beads of Courage box that will be collected and delivered to     

Lurie Children’s Hospital in Chicago.  
 
 

Registration is now open www.segmentedwoodturners.org 

https://segmentedwoodturners.org/symposium/tibbetts.php?where=2
https://segmentedwoodturners.org/symposium/bennett.php?where=2
https://segmentedwoodturners.org/symposium/collins.php?where=2
https://segmentedwoodturners.org/symposium/theobald.php?where=2
https://segmentedwoodturners.org/symposium/lohman.php?where=2
https://segmentedwoodturners.org/symposium/lohman.php?where=2
https://segmentedwoodturners.org/symposium/costelle.php?where=2
https://segmentedwoodturners.org/symposium/behnke.php?where=2
https://segmentedwoodturners.org/symposium/kenyon.php?where=2
https://segmentedwoodturners.org/symposium/miller.php?where=2
https://segmentedwoodturners.org/symposium/bonny.php?where=2

